January 9, 2001

Boston Party Makers Post Office Box 72 Worcester, MA 01602

Dear Paul and Mark:

I wanted to drop you a line and let you know how good it has been to work with your team in Massachusetts. On behalf of the Birchmore Group, Inc. and Burger King Corporation we would like to thank all of you for your efforts in making the "New Burger King Transformation" openings a success in Massachusetts.

Our goal is always to create a memorable event, and it is extremely gratifying to know that, as a result of our collective efforts, each program has been "fit for a King". Please extend my personal thanks to all of the performers and staff for their hard work and efforts.

As a quality entertainment production company, we value our positive relationship with top professionals in the industry such as you and Boston Party Makers.

We will certainly be in touch as more Transformations arise throughout 2001. Thank you again for your assistance.

Highest Regards,

Dargan Watts, CEP Director

DW/ls